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St. Ignatius Chapel Announcement
Sunday of the Passion
(Palm Sunday)
139 April 2025

1. The schedule for the "Holy Week Liturgies" at our chapel this year
is as follows:

e On April 17 (Holy Thursday), "The Lord's Supper" will take
place at 8:00 PM, followed immediately by "Adoration of the
Blessed Sacrament" and "Sacrament of Reconciliation,” which
will continue until 9:45 PM.

e On April 18 (Good Friday), the "Stations of the Cross" will be
held at 1:00 PM, followed by the "Commemoration of the Lord's
Passion" at 3:00 PM. The "Sacrament of Reconciliation" will be
available from 5:00 PM to 6:00 PM. Catholics aged 14 years or
older are reminded to abstain from meat, and those between the
ages of 14 and 59 are required to observe fasting and
abstinence on Good Friday.

e On April 19 (Holy Saturday), the "Easter Vigil" will begin at 8:00
PM. Please note that all liturgies will be conducted mainly in
Cantonese, and the school parking lot will open one hour before
the start of the services.

2. To align with the diocese's celebration of the 2025 Jubilee Year,
our chapel will host a Passover journey scheduled for Palm Sunday,
today, and it will be conducted in Mandarin from 2:00 PM to 5:00
PM. We are honoured to have Fr. Lawrence Yiu Shun Kit, as our
speaker.

3. Chapel Maintenance Report:

The "Roof Skylight Waterproofing Project" has been completed at
the end of February. The "Waterproofing Project for the Corridors
Connecting Both Sides of the School" will commence shortly, with
an expected completion by the end of April this year. We apologize
for any inconvenience these works may cause to our community.
Thank you for your understanding!

4. The Chapel invites parishioners to participate in "The Washing of
Feet" during the "Lord's Supper” on April 17 (Holy Thursday). To
register, please contact our Chapel Office or call (2359-4407).

All of the above announcements are posted at the chapel
entrances and have been uploaded to the chapel's website. For
inquiries, please visit the chapel office or call 2359 4407. God Bless!



